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Committee Members Present:   

    

Tracy Hoover Penn State North Central Tsh102@psu.edu 

Matt Spindler SUNY Oswego North Central spindler@oswego.edu 

Deborah Boone West Virginia University North Central Debby.boone@mail.wvu.edu 

Amy Smith University of Missouri  North Central smithamyr@missouri.edu 

Grady Robersts University of Florida Southern groberts@ufl.edu 

Tracy Irani University of Florida Southern irani@ufl.edu 

Robin Peiter-Horstmeier University of Kentucky Southern rpeiter@uky.edu 

Jon Ulmer Texas Tech Southern Jon.ulmer@ttu.edu 

Vern Luft University of Nevada Western luft@unr.edu 

Ben Swan University of Idaho Western bswan@uidaho.edu 

Brian Warnick Utah State Western Brian.warnick@usu.edu 

Shannon Arnold Montana State Western Shannon.arnold@montana.edu 

    

AAAE Members Present:   

    

Tom Broyles Virginia Tech   

Chris Morgan University of Georgia   

Helen Barela Texas Tech   

Alyk Shultz Texas Tech   

Becki Lawver University of Missouri   

Seburn Pense S. Illinois University   

John Tummons University of Missouri   

Ryan Saucier University of Missouri   

Andy Baker W. Illinois University   

Tracy Rutherford Texas A&M   

Bill Camp Cornell University   

 

The meeting was called to order at 11:05 am  by Chair Brian Warnick.  The 2009 meeting agenda, the 2008 

professional development evaluation, the 2007 committee minutes, and the committee membership roster were 

distributed to the AAAE members attending.  The 2009 agenda and the 2008 meeting minutes were approved 

and there was an introduction of the meeting participants. 

 

The two concurrent 2009 professional development workshops received high praise from the participants via 

the work shop evaluation summary (see attachment).  However, some concerns were raised regarding the 

concurrent arrangement of the workshops.  The fact that registration for the professional development sessions 

was seamless with the conference registration seems to have raised participation significantly.  Participation in 

the professional development workshops was nearly double what is has been in the recent past with 

approximately 135 individuals participating in one of the two workshops offered.  It was discussed that the RFP 

for 2010 professional development proposals would go out in early September with a November 1
st
 due date. 

 

The committee’s primary discussion was around the 2010 professional development workshop in Omaha.  The 

committee discussed sending out two calls one for a research centered professional development proposal and 

one for a teaching centered professional development proposal.  However, it was concluded that it would be 

better to leave the RFP as it was to allow those that apply flexibility in the design of their workshop.  In 
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addition, it was determined that the RFP should request a budget section in the proposals.  Based on the 

professional development session evaluations and committee discussion the following topics arose as possible 

topics for the 2010 professional development sessions: grants / grant writing; collaboration in research; 

identifying research problems; integration of teaching and research.  The idea of professional development tours 

arose from discussion.  It was suggested that the 2008 North Central Conference may serve as a model for such 

professional development tours. 

 

The idea of incorporating Gallup Consulting into the professional development at the 2010 conference arose 

and much discussion ensued.  Gallop consultants assist individuals in identifying the way in which they most 

naturally think, feel, and behave as unique individuals, then build assist in building those talents to create 

strength and high performance.  Tracy Rutherford volunteered to gather information about the idea and report 

back to the committee. 

 

The committee members raised a question about the budget available for the professional development 

workshops.  Brian Warnick indicated that the committee would have $1,500.00 to spend for the 2010 

conference.  The committee discussed the idea that perhaps the professional development budget should be 

increased.  However, no motion was made regarding the issue.     

 

In 2008, the committee forwarded the idea that a time should be set aside during the 2009 AAAE conference for 

program leaders to meet and discuss.  Committee members that were present at the program leader meeting 

believed that the meeting resulted in positive outcomes and agreed that the practice should be continued.  

 

The committee recommended (Vern Luft moved, Tracy Hoover 2
nd

, motion passed) to change the name from 

AAAE fellow award to AAAE Academy of Fellows. 

 

The committee recommended (Vern Luft moved, Tracy Hoover 2
nd

, motion passed) to change the limit on the 

number of senior fellows from 1 to 3 in any one year. 

 

The committee recommended (Vern Luft moved, Tracy Hoover 2
nd

, motion passed) to assign the Academy of 

AAAE Fellows as a standing committee of AAAE with the responsibility to meet at least annually to 

examine priorities of the association and undertake leadership initiatives appropriate to recognized 

leaders of the association at the request of the President and Board of AAAE.  
 

The discussion surrounding the three motions was related to the following three ideas: 1) the first motion 

creates an organization or body of people; 2) that many people in the profession with over 20 years of 

experience may not have an opportunity to become a Senior Fellow because of the 1 person limit in any one 

year; 3) that it may be an opportunity to engage the recognized leaders in AAAE as a coordinated group of 

professionals. 

 

The 2009 committee officers will rotate into the 2010 positions: Ben Swan from the University of Idaho as 

Chair and Matt Spindler of SUNY-Oswego as Vice Chair, while Brian Warnick rotates off committee.  Shannon 

Arnold from Montana State University was voted in as Secretary. 

The meeting was adjourned at 12:13 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Matt Spindler 

Professional Development Committee Secretary 

 

 

 



 



 


